MEMORANDUM

TO: TRIBAL COUNCIL
FROM: SCANLON GOULD
SUBJECT: SACRAMENTO GROUND TEAM

DATE: 3/12/2003

Please note that we have retained Richard Lehman to head our ground team
in Sacramento. As you will recall, Scanlon Gould was contracted to offer
the Tribe a turn key solution, from grassroots advocacy, polling and database
development to a highly effective negotiating team in the state capital. To

that end, we have asked Mr. Lehman to represent the Tribe in the compact

negotiations and believe his services to be mvaluable in this process

If you should have any additional questions, please do not hesnatc to, contact
us at (IR We will be providing an additional update to bring you
up to speed on the status of your campaign this week.
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